The continuing on shore winds around Northland beaches is causing many Little Blue Penguins to seek shelter on the shore, they cannot keep their feather oiled on the water.
When they swim through the surf some are attacked by Kingfish and Kowhai, these fish don’t have teeth but the mouth is like course sand paper, they grab the legs or flippers causing nasty grazes, the wounds heal very quickly once out of the water.
If you find a Penguin on the beach the best way to help them is placing them in the sand dunes, the Penguin will rest for a few days and build up their strength, then they re-oil their feathers and late in the evening or early morning they will go back to the water.
Before removing a Penguin off the beach try and call the Centre first on 4381457 or 02750564 so we can advise you what to do.
If you are going to bring one to the Centre please keep them dry and warm, this also means no food or water.
Finding a dead Penguin, it’s nice to bury them in the soft sand, a Penguin is no match for a dog so please make sure your Dog is under your control.
Over the past week we have been receiving quite a few baby Native Pigeons, they are falling from the nests which could be caused by some of the high winds.
Any baby Pigeon found on the ground will end up dying as the Adult Pigeons will not stay with them so the chick moves away looking for help, these chicks need our help so bring them in as soon as you can, this way we can keep them warm and start feeding them.
I went and picked up a 2-day old Native Pigeon the other day, this is the youngest one we have ever had, I have to hand feed it and we take it home each night with us so we can be sure it’s getting food and is kept warm, with a bit of luck I may be able to get one of our Pigeons to adopt it, I have done this in the past and it works very well.
The Red Billed Gull (seagull) is totally protected, killing a Seagull has a fine of $100.000 fine, people are shocked when you tell them this, they have the same protection as a Kiwi.
Last week we had over a few days all the Waipu Primary School visit the Centre, it was fun showing them around and letting them see Sparky our Kiwi, they well very well behaved and a credit to the School.
I don’t know why, but this year Visitor number were well down, it may have been the weather or they had gone to other places away from Northland.
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